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DEAR FRIENDS AND SUPPORTERS, 
It is an honor to write to you as I finish my second year as the 

Chairman of the Board at The Neighborhood Academy. The  

inside view I have of this magnificent school is truly a privilege. 

Whether it is meetings with Anthony Williams and his amazing  

administration, to interactions with our unsurpassed faculty, or 

spontaneous interactions with students in the hallways, a trip to  

campus never fails to leave me uplifted, inspired, and excited  

for our future. If you have not been to the school lately, I highly 

recommend you stop by for a refresher tour to see all that is  

going on (and bring a friend!)

One of the updates you will see front and center is our newly  

installed Matt’s Maker Space. The Conover family (founders 

of Matt’s Maker Space) partnered with PPG Industries and the 

Children’s Museum to install an impressive science, technology, 

engineering, arts, and math (STEAM) space, the 33rd such  

space in Western PA. This gives our students the opportunity for 

experiential and hands-on learning in these fast-growing fields 

that will serve them well in college and beyond. As we continue  

to bring our students to the forefront of these fields, I cannot  

think of a better starting point, with more to come!

Not to be outdone, our athletes had a stellar year as well. In the 

fall, we began our collaboration with Shady Side Academy for 

boys’ varsity football. The friendships that were forged on the field 

are only outdone by those same friendships continuing off the 

field. In the spring, for the first time in school history, the boys’ 

basketball team made the WPIAL Class A quarterfinals! The gym 

was electric as these student athletes went on what we hope  

will be the first of many deep runs in the playoffs.  

From a financial standpoint, I am proud to say that the  

school participated in a capitalization study. We engaged with  

independent consultants to review our past five years of  

financials to build a plan for the school’s financial future. This  

was a thorough deep dive that lasted several months and included 

meetings with the board as well as the school administration. The 

results of the study have given the school a more detailed financial 

path going forward, including new 
board/administration collaboration and  
oversight for how capital is managed. 
The study’s conclusion is summed up 
best by the following comment: “TNA 
enters this period in a state of marked, 

though relatively newfound financial strength.” It is because of 
your wonderful support, and the stewardship of our dedicated 
administration and board, that we have overcome Covid and come 
out in this position of strength.

With this strength in mind, I will close this letter with exciting 
news: as I hope you have heard by now, the board, at the  
recommendation of Anthony and his team, voted unanimously 
to begin enrolling girls in our middle school in September 2023. 
Currently, the 6th, 7th, and 8th grades are all-male by design. The 
school will welcome its first class of middle school girls in the 
6th grade. By 2025 we will have a fully coed middle school (with 
separate boys/girls classes). This is a win on so many levels, not 
the least of which is that our student body will increase by 48 
students, 33%, over that three-year period.  

I am amazed to reflect on all that has occurred at TNA since  
Anthony took over in 2019. Many organizations, and schools in 
particular, are still navigating the difficulties of trying to return to 
where they were pre-Covid. At TNA, not only have we picked up 
the momentum that was building to that point, but we have forged 
ahead to build a bigger vision, knowing that we are on the path to 
achieve that vision and more. This is only possible because of our 
selfless and generous supporters who share that vision with us and 
support us constantly. Thank you for your support and your trust. 
We look forward to showing you what we will accomplish next.
 
Sincerely, 

H. Edwin Haller, IV 
Chairman, Board of Directors 
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HISTORy
The history of the school begins in 1993, when 

co-founder Jodie Moore began working with at-risk 

adolescents in Larimer, then, and now, one of 

Pittsburgh’s most desolate and underserved  

neighborhoods. What was then known as the Larimer 

Avenue Youth Club evolved into a nine-year summer 

skill-building program for at-risk 7th through 11th 

graders, run by The Reverend Tom Johnson in the 

basement of Allegheny United Church of Christ.

Ms. Moore and Reverend Johnson, who met at the 

Pittsburgh Theological Seminary, quickly realized  

that the psychosocial burdens of poverty weighed 

heavily on these students and impeded learning.  

They believed that if these young people could be  

immersed year-round in a caring environment  

with high expectations, they could become highly 

educated young people with the potential to lead 

fulfilling lives. With generous support from pioneering  

community members, this vision evolved into  

The Neighborhood Academy.

The college preparatory school opened its doors to 

its first class of 8th and 9th graders in September 

2001 and has since grown to 142 students in grades 

6 through 12. In 2011, the school moved to its new 

home at 709 N. Aiken Avenue in Pittsburgh’s Stanton 

Heights neighborhood.

OUR MISSION
The Neighborhood Academy (TNA) is a faith-based,  

college preparatory, independent Middle and  

High School whose mission is to break the cycle  

of generational poverty by empowering youth and  

preparing them for college and citizenship.
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have a taxable family  
income of less than $30,000

live in a single-caregiver  
household

live in families with a history  
of drug and/or alcohol abuse

live in families with a history  
of domestic violence

have experienced incarceration  
within their immediate family 

of students would otherwise  
be enrolled in a school categorized as 
‘low-performing’ by the Pennsylvania 
Department of Education.

100% college  
acceptance rate

Alumni boast a 76%  
five-year college  
graduation rate - only 
16% of low-income college 
students graduate from 
college (National Center for 
Education Statistics, 2017).

89% of alumni are  
in careers relevant to  
their degree

7,000 hours  
of counseling

Seniors awarded over 
$250,000 in scholarships 
from over 35 colleges

127 students from over 30 
zip codes in grades 6-12 
served year-round

Over 20 Student  
Life activities

11% attrition rate – since 
2019; TNA has consistently  
outperformed our historical 
15%-26%

Built and maintained 
50 partnerships boosting 
offerings in academic, art, 
athletics, counseling/ 
health education, and  
volunteer opportunities

90% of alumni return  
to Pittsburgh

YOUR IMPACT

Measuring our  
STUDENTs’ CHALLENGES
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The Neighborhood Academy celebrated  

its 21st Anniversary in September.  

Atop Mt. Washington inside of The LeMont’s 

grand ballroom, many friends, alumni,  

long-time supporters, faculty, and staff  

listened to the powerful stories and  

memories shared by our speakers.  

We look forward to the next 21 years.

After the event, we held a time capsule 

ceremony with our students on a crisp  

fall morning. The capsule will be buried  

on campus and uncovered in 2051!

VISIT:  

www.theneighborhoodacademy.org/events/ 

21anniversary.cfm to watch a recording of  

the event as well as our 21st Anniversary  

documentary videos!

>>>

HIGHLIGHTS
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In the fall, TNA unveiled a Matt’s Maker Space to help build the next generation of diverse and innovative leaders in STEM. 
With support from co-founders, Noelle and David Conover of Matt’s Maker Space and  PPG Foundation, TNA renovated a space on campus where students can create,  collaborate, and learn through experiential and hands-on learning.

“Students will have countless  opportunities to explore the natural world and spark their imagination.” 
– Max Cookinham, STEM Coordinator

In May, TNA held its first Be The 

Change! event at Longue Vue Club. 

Guests mingled with the TNA  

community members including  

current students and alumni — all 

while learning about our school.

Special Thanks to our Host 

Committee and Corporate Sponsors:
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In June, a group of 45 students, parents,  

faculty, and alumni, explored the splendors  

of London seeing sights such as Big Ben,  

St. Paul’s Cathedral, and witnessed the 

Changing of the Guard at Buckingham  

Palace. The group traveled to Paris, viewing  

the majesty of the Eiffel Tower, and explored  

the famous Louvre Museum. The group  

ended their trip in Barcelona, visiting  

Casa Mila, and Las Ramblas.
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ALUMNI HOLIDAY LUNCHEON

In December, we held an Alumni Luncheon to celebrate  

the holiday season. With over 30 alumni in attendance,  

we kicked off some awesome new initiatives related to  

internships and workforce development. Afterward, we  

watched some Bulldogs basketball!

CAREER FAIR

To connect students and alumni with potential employers 

in the Pittsburgh area, TNA held its first-ever Alumni Career Fair 

in the spring. The Fair, sponsored by Allegheny Technologies 

Incorporated (ATI) featured 21 participating companies in  

the professions of healthcare, social services, finance,  

marketing and communications, human resources, law,  

manufacturing, energy and construction, and real estate.

There were workshops on job interviewing, resume and cover 

letter creation, as well as a business attire raffle and lunch.

Attendees also received a professional headshot courtesy of 

Denmarsh Studios.

FALLINGWATER SENIOR OUTING  

Preserving the legacy of the late Francine Abraham, TNA  

supporters and friends of Francine, Sandra Burgo and  

Kim Aven are continuing our traditional senior trip to  

Fallingwater! Our seniors took a tour of Fallingwater, 

learned about legendary architect Frank Lloyd Wright, and 

enjoyed a lunch outing afterwards.

PYL BIKE TRIP  

Over spring break, TNA students guided by Mark Rubenstein, 

President of Pittsburgh Youth Leadership, took a bike trip down 

south! The group cycled to Selma where they trekked across 

the historical Edmund Pettus Bridge – the site of the Bloody 

Sunday civil rights demonstration in the first march for voting 

rights in 1965. The group also visited the Brown Chapel AME 

church, University of Alabama, and Legacy Museum. After over 

250 miles, the trip ended in Pensacola, FL! 
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Student 
Activities
• Artificial Intelligence

• Bike Maintenance

• Boys’ Basketball

• Cheerleading

• Coding/Cyber Security

• Cycling

• Flag Football

• Football

• Girls’ Basketball

• Girls’ Volleyball

• Golf

• Metalsmithing

• Photography

• Printmaking

• Running and  
   Weightlifting

• Spoken Word

• Stained Glass/Mosaics

• Track

• Visual Arts

• Wrestling

Remembering 
“MAMA” KADIATOU CONTE FORTE 
Graceful and grace-filled, for years Mama K  
taught our students how to connect with their 
African heritage through drums, dance, and  
choreographed storytelling. She taught them  
discipline, perseverance and the joy of group 
performance. From her, and from the drumming 
and dancing so deeply rooted in African culture, our students  
learned to know themselves in new ways.

MARY MEANS
Mary came to TNA in the early 2000’s starting  
as a volunteer to help our students improve  
their Math SAT scores.She then served on our 
Board of Directors before transitioning to an  
alumni and staff support role. Mary loved  
baseball and loved hosting TNA Staff Nights  
at Pirates games which was her way of giving TNA faculty and  
staff a much-needed night out with each other.

THOMAS JAMES TAYLOR
Tom’s life and career took him to the Navy, 
California, Indiana, Georgia, and Germany. His 
last stop was Pittsburgh, where he became a 
founding Board member of TNA. People said  
TNA’s business model “wouldn’t work” and  
was “not sustainable”. Tom and his wife, Joan, 
believed; and through the gifts of time, wisdom,  
and treasure, we continue to build year after year. 

Corporate Philanthropy: 
ABARTA Over-the-Bridge  
Student Scholarship. 

The Neighborhood Academy recently received its first  
“Over the Bridge” pledge for one exceptional student,  
thanks to an annual $25,000 commitment for the  
next three years from ABARTA Coca-Cola Beverages.

E’Niyah is the first student at our Academy to receive  
a company-sponsored scholarship, and we are proud to have ABARTA Coca-Cola  
Beverages as our inaugural partner. ACCB fully believes in putting people, and the  

communities they serve, first. They have fully invested in  
E’Niyah’s future and are committed to building a long- 
lasting relationship with her.

Corporate partnerships with The Neighborhood Academy  
build bridges that connect students with the careers that  
await them after graduating from college. While students  
are in school, investing now deepens the relationship  
with corporate leaders and creates wonderful  
life-long relationships.

Through our career exposure and workforce development  
program, our business partners connect with students  
and alumni to create a pathway to meaningful careers  
and shape tomorrow’s workforce with homegrown talent.   
Partnering with The Neighborhood Academy is a proven  

way to create a more diverse workforce in Pittsburgh with 89% of our college- 
graduated alumni returning to Pittsburgh to live and work.

Currently a sophomore, E’Niyah has good grades, a bubbly personality, and  
dreams of becoming an entrepreneur. With support from ABARTA Coca–Cola  
Beverages, E’Niyah is well on her way.

We thank ABARTA Coca-Cola Beverages for their investment and support of  
E’Niyah’s future and the future of this region.

To learn more, contact Sheila Rawlings at 412-626-6851 or  
sheila.rawlings@theneighborhoodacademy.org.

ALSO IN MEMORIAM:
Francine Abraham
Cathy Blose
Bernita Buncher
Ann Cahouet
Judith Callomon
Joanne Dapper
William Davis
Thomas Flannery

Hans Fleischner
Pat Griffin
Stephen L. Guinn
Justin Johnson
Rose Kutsenkow
Jessica McClelland
Ellen Moreland
Shirley Reineman

Jean Robinson
Joanne Rogers
Harriet R. Schach
Cecelia Sommers
Henry Suffoletta
Konrad Weis
Lu Wenneker
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As part of the Row412 and First Row 2.0 initiatives, Three 
Rivers Rowing Association coaches have been training our 
middle school students in the sport of rowing. Students meet 
at the Millvale boathouse to practice in their training tanks 
and work out on rowing machines. The crew sets sail on the 
water to practice their technique and synchronization.

 

In April 2022, we had the honor  
of having Arshay Cooper visit  
our school to speak with our  
students. Arshay is a rower,  
motivational speaker, activist, and the star in his  
critically acclaimed film, “A Most Beautiful Thing,” – 
an award-winning memoir of the first all-black high  
school rowing team in the nation.

“Whatever comes my way, whatever opportunity  
presents itself, I will take it. There will be no space  
between my dreams and my actions... my dreams  

won’t work unless I do.”

Studying how and why individuals change their minds,  
Ron Snyder’s 6th Grade History Class analyzed the transition 
from the world’s Geocentric view (where the Earth is the 
center of the solar system) to a Heliocentric view (where  
the Sun is the center of the solar system). The students  
were challenged to study the perspectives of Ptolemy  
and Aristotle, which came into sharp contrast with the  
discoveries of Copernicus, Galileo and Sir Issac Newton.  
The students then reported and presented their analyses  
to the class. 

students have been building upon their knowledge, 
LiFE experiences and exploring new adventures. 
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2021-2022 
STATS

of 8th graders tested  
in Honors Geometry  

for 9th grade

Middle School Attendance

Honor Roll (final grades)

Retention

(1 in 5) students missed  
4 or fewer homework  

assignments the  
ENTIRE year

8th grade grew an  
average of  

 
 

grade levels in math  
(7.4 to 10.2)

Solving the world’s challenges through materials science! 
Thanks to ATI - Allegheny Technologies Incorporated for 
visiting our school in the spring to teach mechanical and 
material engineering and discussing the careers available  
in the field. Fifteen of our lucky middle schoolers had the  
opportunity to visit ATI to tour one of their facilities and  
try on some awesome safety gear!

During Summer Session, TNA Head Cook, Alfred Diggs, rallied a group of Middle School 
students to help pick fresh veggies for our meals! Al used the cherry tomatoes for salads 
and sauces, and incorporated the zucchinis into a wonderful stir fry served that week.

In February, 2022 TNA’s Middle School Bulldogs and their 
coach, Fred Underwood ‘19, brought home the SWCAC Boys 
Middle School Championship.

The Middle School track and field team participated in the RTCS Invitational Track and 
Field competition at the Robert Morris University Island Sports Center!
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The rides of Kennywood come to The Neighborhood  
Academy! Math Teacher, Jason Scott, and his class built a 
Ferris wheel, The Swings, and the Aero 360 using K’NEX 
and some impressive Trigonometry equations! Because 
all the models rotate or spin, students were able to use their 
sinusoidal functions to model the vertical and horizontal 
positions of the “rider” on each ride. They also used  
mathematical functions to predict the future position of  
the rider at any given time. “I love this project because 
students can see a real-world application of what is often 
a very abstract topic.  Not only is it fun, but it helps solidify 
why we study math in the first place.” – Jason Scott

students Plan,  
prepare and build for  
a successful future. 

Last summer, we hosted  
guest speakers to give our 
scholars insight into the 
professional world. Special 
thanks to: American Eagle, 
UPMC, KDKA, Cosmos  
Technology, Duquesne  
Light, Trans Associates, 
Wabtec, Duolingo, and  
First National Bank.

A group of students were  
immersed in the world of finance and wealth management 
at Hefren-Tillotson, CooksonPeirce, and Hunter Associates 
last summer. Students took tours of each workplace, met 
with top executives, and learned financial planning and  
the “dos and don’ts” of spending and saving.

A number of high schoolers completed internships with  
corporate partners such as Duquesne Light, PJ Dick – 
Trumbull – Lindy, UPMC Hillman Cancer Center, Highmark’s 
Straight to Business program, and the Pittsburgh Legal 
Diversity & Inclusion Coalition.

VOLLEYBALL
• TNA and Shady Side Academy  

Announce Cooperative Sponsorship  
in Girls’ Volleyball

• Senior, Jocelyn and Sophomore  
Isabella were voted to the 2021  
All-SWPAA Volleyball Team
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2021-2022 
STATS

Attendance

Honor Roll (final grade)

Retention

College Acceptance

1 in 3 students  
missed 4 or fewer  

homework assignments  
the ENTIRE year!

GRADUATION: In May, our Class of 2022 received their 
diplomas in front of friends and family at Third Presbyterian 
Church. This was the first time we held our graduation  
ceremony at the church since 2019. 

This stellar class was accepted to more than 35 colleges 
and universities and earned more than $250,000 in  
scholarship dollars! 

Special congratulations to LeNia, Class of 2022  
Valedictorian; and Amari, recipient of the Baskin  
Charitable Trust Scholarship and Kurtzrock- 
Fogleman Scholarship.

We were honored to have Giselle Barreto Fetterman  
as our commencement speaker. Giselle is the wife U.S.  
Senator-elect John Fetterman, a Brazilian-American  
activist, philanthropist, and nonprofit founder.

BASKETBALL 
• The Boys High School Bulldogs secured their first  

ever WPIAL Class A playoff berth

• Shamar and Courtney made the list of WPIAL  
basketball scoring leaders

• Courtney secured a Division I offer from  
Fordham University

• Senior, Jocelyn, was named a co-MVP of  
Southwestern Pennsylvania Athletic Association’s  
Girls Basketball All-League

TRACK
Darrin, TJ, KeShunn, and  
Delon broke the school’s 
4x400 relay record in April. 
The previous record stood  
for 15 years. KeShunn  
also broke the school’s  
Triple Jump record which  
has been in place  
since 2007.

With the guidance of Burns White LLC,  
in March 2022, four TNA students were  
selected to compete in the Marshall  
Brennan National Appellate Moot Court  
Competition in Washington, D.C. All four  

did an excellent job and made it to the second round  
of competition! TNA Junior, Joi, made it all the way to  
the semi-finals where only 12 of the 42 competitors  
made the cut.
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Desmond Hargrove, TNA Class of ’18

Desmond Hargrove, TNA Class of ’18, is the Outreach and  
Impact Coordinator at the Homewood-Brushton YMCA where 
he oversees the YMCA’s youth afterschool programs. He  
became involved with the YMCA through the Pittsburgh Urban  
Leadership Service Experience (PULSE,) an organization  
that cultivates a community of talented university graduates  
to partner with Pittsburgh nonprofits for service and  
leadership. Desmond graduated from Allegheny College in 
spring 2022 with a degree in Communications and a minor  
in Community Justice. 

“I coordinate events and manage the YMCA’s marketing efforts, 
creating their newsletter, posting content for their social media 
channels, and shooting photography… I enjoy working with 
the community – it has become a crucial part of who I am,” 
said Desmond.

Shataya Taylor, TNA Class of ’18

Shataya Taylor, TNA class of 2018, is good to the people in  
her life – big or small. Having earned her bachelor’s degree  
in Social Work from the University of Pittsburgh  
in May 2022, Shataya is aiming to achieve her Masters  
in fall 2023. Social Work blends the disciplines of  
counseling, psychology, and sociology, but Shataya is a  
believer in a few other passions that allow her to be the  
best in the field: family, networking, and hard work. 

“I am currently doing my second internship at Children,  
Youth, and Families Services as part of the Masters program. 
On top of that, I am a Research Assistant at Pitt studying how 
black parents raise children with autism. When this study  
is completed, I will be studying black fatherhood and early 
childhood programs and the challenges they face,” said  
Shataya. “I really enjoy working with children and youth,  
and want to pursue that area the most.”

Shataya is also a part-time building cleaner and is a student 
mentor at TNA. Although she is extremely busy with her career, 
Shataya always finds time for family – especially being an  
inspiration to her “little people:” a brother, age 3, and two 
sisters, ages 5 and 8. 

“The three don’t care how old  
I am, and they encourage me  
in the littlest of ways. They 
came to my graduation,  
and were so proud of me. 
Sometimes they come and  
visit the university with  
my dad! It’s in our family  
nature to cheer on family,”  
said Shataya.

cont’d >>>

Alumni Architecture
ALUMNI HIGHLIGHTS

At TNA, Desmond’s favorite memories are volunteering at the 
Rainbow Kitchen in Homestead, Brightside Academy in East 
Liberty, and senior citizen homes in the area. 

In college, he was part of the Allegheny Bonner Service  
Leader Program – a civic engagement program where  
students who dedicate 8-10 hours per week working with  
local community organizations can earn scholarships. At  
23 years old, Desmond wants to continue serving his  
community full-time.

“My goal is to help people get out of situations where they 
feel like they’re just surviving. I want to lead people to a place 
where they can thrive. There is a common theme of people just 
‘getting by,’ and I want to have a hand in offering motivation, 
giving people a chance to express themselves and enjoy life,” 
said Desmond.

Cycling with the Pittsburgh Youth Leadership (PYL) and TNA 
students is a hobby that Desmond continues to participate in 
today. In December 2022, he completed a trip from North  
Carolina to Atlanta, Georgia, with the group – one of many 
previous excursions. 

“I have been cycling with PYL since my junior year at TNA. Our 
first trip was cycling through Alaska! It was not as cold as I 
expected; the mountains, forest and wildlife were amazing… 
Today, I ride as a staff member/mentor on these trips, teaching 
the students how to ride and be more self-sufficient.”

Desmond’s siblings Jocelyn, TNA Class of ’22, and Nathan, 
TNA Class of ’23, are following in his footsteps, and he looks 
forward to seeing them flourish.

“It’s great to see how they have grown and how this 
school has impacted them. I look forward to seeing 
them continue to develop themselves in the next 
chapters of their lives.”
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Sky-scraping Senior 
SENIOR SPOTLIGHT – 

Antonio, Class of 2023

The Neighborhood 
Academy senior 
Antonio lives with 
his head in the 
clouds. After a 
rigorous school  
day, you can find 
Antonio in one of 
two places: either 

performing on stage with Alumni Theater 
Company or in Aviation and Flight Training 
at the Community College of Allegheny 
County (CCAC). Graduating in May 2023, 
this 18-year-old is ready to spread  
his wings.

“I take a Private Pilot Theory course and  
an Air Traffic Control course at CCAC for 
roughly seven hours a week,” he said.  
“I already have two flight lessons down!” 

Antonio has a few options for plans after 
graduation – both involve serving his  
country. Having traveled with TNA’s 
students and faculty to Europe, he sees 
himself catching the Travel Bug.

“My plan is to be in active duty in the Air 
Force for 10-15 years and maybe become 
a commercial pilot. It is a lucrative career, 
plus I would get to travel a lot. I feel that it 
would be a good lifestyle for me.”  

Antonio lives by Martin Luther King, Jr.’s 
quote, “If you can’t fly, then run; if you  
can’t run, then walk; if you can’t walk,  
then crawl; but whatever you do, you  
have to keep moving forward.” 

It goes without saying, Antonio definitely 
stays in constant motion. 

While he attends his classes at CCAC two 
days a week, Antonio is also an active  
member in the Alumni Theater Company 
where he performs, writes, sings, raps,  
and dances. He enjoys performing show 
tunes from Moulin Rouge and The Addams 
Family musical, but his favorite role to  
date is everyone’s favorite cartoon beagle 
(who’s also a pilot). 

“The stage has been my creative outlet 
since second grade. My favorite role was 
playing Snoopy in You’re a Good Man,  
Charlie Brown. I was the lead in this show, 
had two solos, and it took me out of my 
comfort zone. Plus, the small crew I  
performed with is like my family. Once  
I know we have a production together,  
I know it will be fire,” said Antonio.

Antonio credits The Neighborhood Academy 
for setting the stage for his future. 

“The Neighborhood  
Academy had me  
thinking about what  
I want my future to  
look like. The school  
is a gateway,” he  
said. Soon I’ll be  
walking out one  
door and walking  
through another one.”

Shataya’s parents are her inspiration  
in life, and she credits them for her desire  
to help others. She has unintentionally 
followed in her father’s footsteps with her 
passion for Social Work.

“My dad works as a Social Worker at Pitt,  
and believe it or not, he didn’t want me to get 
into the field,” she laughed. “It’s not that he 
didn’t believe in me. You have to have a big 
heart and a strong mind to be in the field… 

I’m being an ‘open ear’ for children, 
and it can be difficult hearing what 
they are going through. I am prepared 
for anything, and I’m here to help 
them. I can’t see myself being  
comfortable in any other field other 
than Social Work.”

Shataya also enjoys hanging out with her 
friends, hitting the gym, doing yoga, and going 
for walks (during the warmer months). She 
also enjoys networking and meeting people  
in her field. 
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Building Something 

BIGGER
Sheran Zellous White, Founder and Executive Director of the 
Five James Foundation, has found that being a guiding light 
to widows, orphans, and struggling women in Pittsburgh is 
her own special way of healing from personal tragedy. Sheran 
started the Five James Foundation after the tragic losses of 
five loved ones: husband, William James White Jr.; son, William 
James White III; two grandsons, William James White IV and 
Jordan James White (both sons of her deceased son); and 
nephew, James Dwaine Zellous.  Thus the name: Five  
James Foundation.

Broken, but deeply rooted in her faith, Sheran needed a  
way to find solace from her grieving after these few years of 
heartbreaking losses. 

“I spoke with my pastor at Allegheny Center Alliance Church. 
He would take short term mission trips to Africa, and told me 
that the Lord was speaking to him and wanted me to go to 
Kenya with him,” Sheran said. “I went kicking and screaming.” 

There in Kenya, Sheran met five widows, with whom she built 
a relationship. The camaraderie between the women was 
strong and comforting. Through the Five James Foundation, 
these women launched businesses and became self-sufficient. 
From this point, Sheran realized that giving comfort to fellow 
widows and those grieving was her calling.

“I know what it’s like to 
hurt. I know what deep 
grief does to a person. 
I trusted in the Lord’s 
timing and realized 
my spiritual gift,” said 
Sheran. “I am driven to 
help people; it’s the way 
I’m wired… Today, the 
Five James Foundation 
supports 110 widows, 
and I give comfort by 
personally reaching out 
to each and every one 
of them.”

She was introduced to The Neighborhood Academy by 
former Board Member, Brenda Frazier, and has been an active 
supporter of TNA’s mission and vision ever since. The Five 
James Foundation has a scholarship for students living with 
single parents, and TNA students have been recipients of this 
generous scholarship. 

“Not having an education can be a route to destruction and 
lack of productivity in society. The Neighborhood Academy 
reinforces the importance of a well-rounded education for  
these young people. Saving youth who otherwise would be 
overlooked is an amazing task,” Sheran said. 

Today, Sheran works as the Community Care Director at  
Allegheny Center Alliance Church and spends Wednesday 
nights facilitating the church’s grief recovery support meetings.

“Pure and undefiled  
religion in the sight  

of our God and  
Father is this: to  

visit orphans and  
widows in their  

distress, and to keep 
oneself unstained  

by the world.”  

James 1:27

“The Neighborhood 
Academy reinforces  
the importance  
of a well-rounded 
education...”

“I am  
driven  
to help  
people; 
it’s the 
way I’m 
wired.”
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Lucy and John Douglas Jr., their son,  
and even their dogs have been involved in the 
inner and outer workings of The Neighborhood 
Academy since its inception.
When they were approached by TNA co-founder Jodie Moore 
about her plans to start a school, the Douglases offered 
advice and insight on how to build its Board of Directors. 

“John and I hosted a get-together with about 15-20 people 
at our house to discuss the vision of the school,” Lucy said. 
“It was the first time I met Joe Massaro, TNA’s first Board 
Chair, and I specifically remember Mernie Berger and what  
a force she was from the get-go… Our Board was a 
wonderful group of people who represented many different 
constituencies. They all felt strongly about education.”

Mernie passed in December 2022 and is remembered for 
her unwavering support and belief in TNA.

The Douglas’ son, John Douglas III, also worked at the 
school as a receptionist and librarian. 

John’s favorite memory was when First Tee – Pittsburgh, a 
youth development organization that empowers kids and 
teens through the game of golf, invited TNA scholar Ashlee 
Philyaw (now Ashlee Johnson) to speak in Washington, D.C.

“She spoke at a congressional breakfast about how the First 
Tee program and TNA partnership helped her,” John said. 
“Her mother and I were so nervous about the speech. She 
was talking to members of Congress and professional golfer, 
Hale Irwin. Ashlee nailed it and got a standing ovation.”

Through it all, the Douglases are proud of the direction in 
which TNA is heading. 

“We’re thrilled to see the Middle School for Girls opening, 
the partnerships being built, and all the new and important 
subjects being added to the curriculum,” said John.

A Strong foundation of support
Lucy, who became a Board Member herself, joined Jodie 
on road trips to five different cities to visit schools working 
from the same model TNA would eventually use. Many of 
the schools were just starting up, themselves. After enough 
support, TNA was up and running out of the third floor of a 
renovated warehouse on Penn Avenue. 

“I’ll never forget a time I was visiting the school. I was 
walking through a busy hallway of lockers slamming while 
students were getting their books. A younger student was 
complaining to others about why they had to wear ties and 
have their shirts tucked in. An older student replied, ‘They’re 
not going to stop this, so get on with it and go to class!’ At 
that point I thought, ‘Okay, we’re making progress!” Lucy 
said laughing. 

In 2011 after the new building opened, John Douglas  
became the Interim Head of School for a few months and  
his Springer Spaniel, Moose, served as an honorary VP  
of Security.
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There is so much that goes into 
constructing anything built to last: 
blueprints, sturdy materials, right 
tools, solid foundation, nuts and 
bolts – the list goes on…

The Neighborhood Academy is 
built to last. 

Our Strategic Plan for the future 
is our blueprint guiding our leadership. Our solid foundation 
will always be our generous donors. And those nuts and 
bolts? Those are our faculty and staff holding it all together. 
The final product is not just a school, but a launchpad for  
our students to their futures. 

We understand that building partnerships is vital to our 
school’s ‘structural integrity.’ Sound partnerships multiply 
our impact. As a result, opportunities for our students grow.

In a recent study by the National Center for Education  
Statistics, African American teachers represent just 7% of 
the field while white teachers comprise 79%. To address  
this statistic, a three-way partnership between TNA,  
DePaul School for Hearing and Speech, and Robert 
Morris University has been formed. TNA students are being 
immersed in the field of Education through 1:1 mentoring, 
panel discussions, and interactions with professionals.

I had the honor of co-presenting at the “A Dream  
Deferred: The Future of African American Education” 
conference in Washington, D.C. highlighting the Pittsburgh 
College Access Alliance (PCAA) – a collaboration of TNA,  
Crossroads Foundation, FAME, and NEED, dedicated to 
increasing access to higher education pathways for Black 
students in Pittsburgh.

Professor, David Herring, of the University of Pittsburgh’s 
School of Law and seven of his law students, are in their 

third year of teaching Constitutional Law to our Juniors. With 
their help and the guidance of law firm Burns White, four 
TNA students were selected to compete in the  
Marshall Brennan National Appellate Moot Court  
Competition in spring 2022.

These partnerships are some of the building materials we 
use to galvanize our curriculum. Sports and outdoor activities 
are also vital to a well-rounded learning experience…

This summer, Three Rivers Rowing Association  
continued to train our Middle Schoolers in the skill of  
rowing, and ventured out on the Allegheny River to  
practice technique and synchronization.

TNA and Shady Side Academy announced a collaboration 
in girls’ volleyball, giving Shady Side Academy girls the  
opportunity to play on TNA’s Lady Bulldogs team. Through 
our ongoing collaboration with Shady Side Academy in  
football, the high school Bulldogs lowered their shoulder  
and fought their way to the WPIAL semifinals.

First Tee Pittsburgh seamlessly integrates the game of golf 
with character-building during the summer, and Pittsburgh 
Youth Leadership has guided students on countless biking 
excursions throughout the nation. 

Although many of our partnerships revolve around  
athletics, we believe in putting the ‘student’ before  
the ‘athlete.’ Last year, one of our seniors was  
accepted to Duke University. A 6th grader said to our  
Assistant Head of School, Brent Jernigan, that he  
did not know that the senior was such a good  
basketball player since Duke is an elite school for  
athletics. When Brent told the student that the  
senior was accepted for her academics – not  
athletics – he responded “Wow… We can get  
there from here?” 

Yes. Academic excellence is a Power tool.

TNA math instructors, Maleita Moffitt and Erin Simpson  
will introduce an innovative way of teaching in 2023.  
Using meetamathematician.com, the two teachers will  
be rolling out a curriculum that will give students an  
inside look at how math is utilized by professionals.  
Meetamathematician.com is a website where  
mathematicians from different backgrounds – especially  
from historically excluded groups – record videos explaining 
how they use math to change the world. These videos will 
inspire students to pursue math as a career and understand 
how math is critical in everyday life.

Now, I may not be an expert in the realm of construction,  
but one thing I do know is that a structure built to last a 
lifetime is all for naught without a solid foundation. You,  
as our supporters have always answered the call, and for 
that we are grateful. Because of your belief in our mission, 
you have empowered TNA to evolve, retrofit to a changing 
world, weather storms, and above all, keep our school 
moving forward. The investment you make has a profound 
impact on the lives of our students, who will, in return, make 
Pittsburgh a better place to live, flourish, and succeed.  

Dear Friends,
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TUITION & FEES 1.39%

EVENTS 1.67%

RENTAL INCOME 2.02%

INVESTMENT INCOME 
& OTHER -2.59%

EXPENSES 
Program ...............................................3,360,229 
Support Services ..................................240,550
Development ........................................903,655 

TOTAL ..................................................4,504,434

CHANGE IN NET ASSETS .....................1,165,101

SUPPORT AND REVENUE 
Contributions Operations .......................2,989,660
Foundations ..........................................1,576,625
Corporations .........................................962,324 
Tuition and Fees ....................................78,545
Events ..................................................94,806
Rental Income .......................................114,623
Investment Income and other ................(147,048) 

TOTAL ..................................................5,669,535

NET ASSET 
Beginning of the Year ............................11,879,473
End of the Year ......................................13,044,574

CHANGE IN NET ASSETS .....................1,165,101

INDIVIDUALS
52.73%

FOUNDATIONS
27.81%

CORPORATIONS
16.97%

(9/1/2021 – 8/31/22)

PROGRAM
74.60%

DEVELOPMENT
20.06%

SUPPORT 
SERVICES 5.34%
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DIRECTORS CIRCLE  
$100,000+
Advanced Textile Composites, Inc.
Allegheny Foundation
Burke Foundation
CBB Foundation 
Comcast Corporation
Mrs. Leslie Fleischner 
Hans and Leslie Fleischner Fund 
Hansen Foundation
McCune Foundation
Richard King Mellon Foundation
Slagle Family Fund

LEADERS CIRCLE  
$50,000+
A.J. and Sigismunda Palumbo  
   Charitable Trust
ABARTA Coca-Cola Beverages (OTB)
Mr. Nicholas Beckwith IV
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Citron 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Chait
John R. and Margaret S. McCartan 
   Charitable Foundation
Mr. John Marous and Dr. Margaret 
   Lally 
Mr. Thomas N. Walker
PPG Industries Foundation
R.P. Simmons Family Foundation
The Buncher Company
The Jack Buncher Foundation

PRESIDENTS CIRCLE  
$20,000+
Armstrong Pride Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Bozzone
Mr. Robert E. Cline 
Combined Insurance Company of 
   America
Mr.* and Mrs. Robert Dapper Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. David DeNinno
Dollar Bank
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Douglas, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Roy G. Dorrance
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Edwards 
Enterprise Holdings Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Charles I. Ferrara 
First National Bank of Pennsylvania
Mr. and Mrs. John Fisher 

Fleischner Family Charitable Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Henry E. Haller III (OTB)
Hurtt Foundation
Mr. Dan Jenkins 
John Schneider Loresch Foundation
KeyBank
Mr. and Mrs. Peter P. Leone, Jr. 
Matthew M. Bruckel Charitable Fund
Matt’s Maker Space Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Kraig McEwen
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Megaludis 
Mr. and Mrs. Denis Meinert 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Miller
Milton G. Hulme Charitable Foundation
Norman C. Ray Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Paul H. O’Neill, Jr. 
PA Partners for Education LLC
Pitcairn-Crabbe Foundation
PNC Bank, NA
PNC Charitable Trusts
Posner Foundation of Pittsburgh
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy D. Rice 
Robert H. Reakirt Foundation
Robert S. & Louise S. Kahn Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Philip R. Roberts (OTB)
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Rossi
Mr. Bernard Sampson
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Seabrooke 
Shadyside Presbyterian Church
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Swartout 
The Millbury Foundation
The Pittsburgh Foundation
The Rossin Foundation
Thomas Marshall Foundation
TriState Capital Bank
United Concordia
UPMC Diversified Services Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Winthrop Watson 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Woodings
Mr. Kevin Yeargers 

COLLEGE CHAMPIONS  
$10,000+
Anonymous (2) 
Mr. and Mrs.* Shawn Albert 
Mr. and Mrs.* Philip Basko (BDS) 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Bernstein (BDS) 
Mr. and Mrs.* William G. Bensur
Mr. and Mrs. Brad Buchanan
Calgon Carbon Corporation
Clark Hunter Foundation
Cleveland Brothers Equipment Co., Inc.
Mr. Michael Corcetti 
Daniel S. Henderson Charitable Fund
Mr. Domenic Dozzi 
Duquesne Light
FedEx Ground Package Systems
Mr. and Mrs. Craig B. Fiedler
Frank B. Fuhrer Wholesale Company
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Gailliot 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Gallagher III 
Mr. James Garr 
Ms. Diana Harbison
Mr. John Henne 
Ms. Lorraine Houston 
Howard & Nell E. Miller Foundation
Mr. Geoffrey P. Kasse 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Kennedy
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel M. Lynch 
Dr. Stanley Marks
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Mastro 
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Miller 
Mr.* and Mrs. D. Bryant Mitchell 
MSA Safety
NexTier Bank
Northwestern Mutual Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene J. O’Sullivan
Paul G. Benedum, Jr. Foundation
Mr. Daniel Peris
PNC

Rachel Mellon Walton Fund
Mr.* and Mrs. Christopher Randall 
Mr. Rand Reynolds 
Rita M. McGinley Fund
Robert W. Baird and Co. Incorporated
Robindale Energy Services, Inc.
Roy A. Hunt Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Ruttenberg 
Mr. Michael Schenz and Dr. Beverly  
   Harris-Schenz
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Sebastian 
Mr. and Mrs. William Simpson 
The Ann & Frank Cahouet Charitable 
   Trust
The Grable Foundation
Verizon Communications Inc.
W.N. Tuscano Agency, Inc.
WABTEC
Waste Management
Mr. and Mrs.* Franklin and Anne 
   Westbrook (BDS)

VALEDICTORIANS  
$5,000+
Anonymous (1)
Mr. and Mrs. Russell W. Ayres III
Mr. Allen Baum and Mrs. Elizabeth  
   Witzke-Baum
Calihan Foundation
Ms. Carrie Casey 
Casey Equipment Corporation
Charles Brown Children’s Fund
Cochran Motors, Inc
David A. Smith Family Fund
Earl Knudsen Charitable Foundation
Edward B. Dunlap Jr. Foundation
Mr. William Ferguson 
FHL Bank Pittsburgh
Drs. John Fisch and Mary Ann Hynes 
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Fisher 
The Honorable and Mrs. Ron Folino 

Fox Chapel Presbyterian Church (BDS)
Mr. Robert Fragasso
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Gockley
Mr.* and Mrs. H. Edwin Haller IV 
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Hillman 
John and Betsy Baun Fund
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Kelley 
Mr. Kirk Johnson and Mr. Henry 
   Krakovsky 
Mr.* and Mrs. Stephen Lackey (BDS)
Ms. Carol K. Lampe
Mr. and Mrs. William Maddux
Matthews International Corporation
Mr.* and Mrs. Joseph P. McHugh (BDS)
Mr. Ryan McKenna
Dr.# Mary L. Means
Mr. Nico Megaludis
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Nealon 
Mr. and Mrs. John O’Rourke
Paul and Dina Block Foundation
Dr. and Mrs. John Power
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
Mrs. Elizabeth Prine
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Rackoff
Rob Bell Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Roberts (BDS)
Mr. Michael and Dr. Kinsey Roth
Ms. Molly Sampson 
Carolyn$ and Scott Sanford 
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Scott III 
Ms. Chaquica C. Shipman 
Simpson & McCrady LLC
The Richard A. Zappala Family 
   Foundation
Trumbull Energy Services
Mrs. Mary M. Unkovic 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Weis (BDS)
Mrs. Gisela Weis
Whirley DrinkWorks!
Mr.* Blair Arthur William 
Mr.* and Mrs. Joseph Wilson 

Annual Fund Gifts
BETWEEN 1/1/2022 - 12/31/2022

KEY:        

*  Board        

#  Deceased       

$  Staff

(OTB) Over the Bridge - 
These donors support the 
cost of educating a student 
for three or more years  
at a cost of $25,000 per 
student per year.

(B&O) Blue &  
Orange Society - 
($24,999-$20,000;  
three-year pledge)

(BDS) Bull Dog Society - 
 ($19,999-$1,000;  
three-year pledge)
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HIGH HONORS  
$2,500+
Anonymous (3)
Allegheny Techologies, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Auffenberg
Mr. and Mrs. Kent G. Clifton 
Dollar Bank
East Liberty Presbyterian Church
Eden Hall Foundation
Farmers National Bank of Emlenton
Mr. James Grote
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Hanna III
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Hondru
Ms. Heather Jennings
Drs. John Klune and Geetha Jeyabalan
Mr. Jereme Johnson (BDS)
Mrs. Patricia M. Kennedy
Dr. and Mrs. Hyong S. Kim 
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Lammie 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Latterner 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Levine 
Mr.$ John McClelland Jr.
MediaQuest
Penz Family Charitable Fund
Mr. Aldo Pomposini
Ms. Margaret Reding
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Sawicki 
SMI Aware
SPEO
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd F. Stamy, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Stockman 
Mr. Michael Swanson (BDS)
TD Ameritrade Clearing
Third Presbyterian Church
TriState Capital Bank
UPMC Health Plan
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Wentling, Jr. 
Whitaker Corporation
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Worrall

DEANS LIST  
$1,000+
Mrs. Grace Abbs
AEO Inc.
Mr. Richard C. Alter and Mr. Eric D. 
   Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Angerman
Mrs. Frances Armstrong
Arthur & Doris Pasekoff Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Nadav Baum
Mr. Philip Beard
Mr. Nathan Benefield
Bethany Presbyterian Church
Bower Hill Community Church
Ms. Ellen Brooks
Ms. Sandra Burgo
Burns White LLC
Mr. & Mrs. James T. Chamness, Jr.
Rev. Karie and Mr. Kurt Charlton
Church Brew Works Foundation
Ms. Judith M. Compher (BDS)
Mrs. Katie Coperich
Dr. and Mrs. James L. Cosgrove
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Cozen
Double Eagle Foundation
Duolingo, Inc.
Federated Hermes
Mrs.$ Ronika Frank
Frazer Family Foundation
Ms. Brenda Frazier
G. Whitney Snyder Charitable Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Gibbons 
Google Matching Gifts Program
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Graves
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Gregory
H. M. Bittner Charitable Trust
Hamilton Presbyterian Church
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Hannon
Mrs. Nancy Hansen

Mr. and Mrs. James Henson
Mr. and Mrs. William Hill II
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Hilton
Mr. and Mrs. Alan F. Hohlfelder
Mr. John D. Houston II
Rev. Dr. and Mrs. Byron H. Jackson
Ms. Beatrice Jones
The Reverend and Mrs. Joseph  
   Kiewra 
Mr. and Mrs. Juergen Kloo
KPMG
Ms. Joan A. Kunzelmann
Mr. Mark Jay Kurtzrock
Mr. and Mrs. John Lally 
Ms. Sandra A. B. Levis
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Marsico
Mr. and Mrs. Mike McAdoo 
Mr. Frank H. McNutt
Ms. Mary McSorley
Reverend Nancy Mears (BDS)
Mr. Richard A. Mellon
Michael Bill Avner Memorial Fund
Ms. J. Brodhead Moore (BDS)
Mr. Peter Moshein
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Mosites, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Boyd Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Pascal Nardelli
Mr. and Mrs.# David Nimick 
NP Family Enterprises LLC 
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy B. O’Brien
Ms. Michalina B. Pendzich 
Mr. and Mrs. Alan H. and Diane W. Perer,   
   Esqs.
Mr. Solon A. Person IV
Ms. Connie Phillips
Dr. Joseph Pusateri
Mr. and Mrs.$ Marvin Rawlings (BDS)
Rice Enterprises, LLC
Mr. Tor Richard and Ms. Karen Esch
Dr. Leila J. Richards

Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Riordan
Robert A. & Christine J. Pietrandrea 
Charitable Foundation
Mrs. Charlotta Klein Ross
Ms. Karen Roth
Ms. Jennifer Sampson
Mr. Jeremy Sampson
Ms. Jeanne Scardamalia
Mr. and Mrs. William Schenck III
Mr. James Scheuermann & Ms. 
   Michalina Pendzich
Mr. and Mrs. W. Keith Smith
Southminster Presbyterian Church
St. Michael’s of the Valley Episcopal 
   Church
The Burkholder Foundation
The Cameron Heyward Foundation
The Pittsburgh Presbytery 
Mrs. Virginia Thornburgh
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Turnbull
Mr. and Mrs. John Tweardy
Ms. Sue Van Doeren and Ms. Heidi  
   Van Doeren
W.P. Snyder Charitable Fund 
Wagner Family Charitable Trust
Mrs. Ellen Walton
Mr.* and Mrs. Edmond Watters 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald D. West 
Mr. and Mrs. Darryl Wiley
William R. and Dorothy J. Cullison Fund
Dr.$ and Mrs. Anthony P. Williams 
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest D. Withrow
Ms. Judy Wojanis

SCHOLARS  
$500+
Anonymous (1)
Ms. Dianne D. Arnold
Arthur J. Gallagher & Co.
Mr. and Mrs. Beau Beard

Mr. and Mrs. Henry Beukema
Mr. and Mrs. H. Vaughan Blaxter III
Mr. Robert Blose
Mr. Kevin Bode
Mr. and Mrs. James Book
Mr. Douglas Branson and Ms. Elizabeth 
   Hurtt
Mrs. Gail Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Burlingame
Mr. and Mrs. Peyton T. Carr IV
CIBC
Mrs. Susan Clancy
Mr. Ted Cmarada and Ms. Susan 
   Spangler
Continuum Capital Advisors
Ms. Sarah Datt
Mr. and Mrs. Mark DeWitt 
Dick’s Sporting Goods
Eat’n Park Hospitality Group, Inc.
Edinboro University Foundation
Edwin and Kathryn Clarke Family 
   Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Elliott
Ellwood Group
Equitrans Midstream
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Fallek
Ms. Julianne Fallert
Mr. James Fanning
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Fayfich
First Commonwealth Bank
Fund for Advancement of Minorities 
   through Education (FAME)
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Getty III
Mr. and Mrs. Bartley P. Griffith, Jr.
Mrs. Nancy Gruner
Dr.# and Mrs. Stephen L. Guinn 
Ms. Edana Hendrix
Ms. Maryanne Hermann
Howard Hanna Real Estate Services
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Imbriglia

Mr. Matthew Ittigson
Jendoco Construction Company
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin R. Levy
Mr. and Mrs. Dominic  Macedonia 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Marshall
Ms. Marcia Martin
Mrs. Frances Maslowski
Mr. and Mrs. Rodrick McMahon 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Meyer
Michael and Lori McAdoo Charitable 
   Fund
Mr. Elliott Oshry
Mr. and Mrs. John Paljug
Mr. Philip B. Parr
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Perry
Peter C. Dozzi Family Foundation 
Ms. Kendra Ross
Mr. Phillip Rossi
Rotary Club Of Pittsburgh
Mr. and Mrs. Armando Rotondi
Mr. and Mrs. Reid W. Ruttenberg 
Mrs. Molly Sauereisen
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Scanga
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Schiffman
Mrs. Barbara Scruggs
Mr. & Mrs. Mark D. Shepard, Esq
Mr. Bruce Shepman
Sheryl K. & Bruce M. Wolf Family 
   Foundation
Society of Aviation and Flight
Mr. Pat Sweeney and Ms. Maggi Sitko
T.E.A.C.H.E.R.S.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Talda
The Law Offices of Stephanie M. Noel
Mr. and Mrs. Harry A. Thompson II
Mr.# Peter Thornburgh
Ms. Dannika Totton
Trinity United Church Of Christ
Ms. Virginia Tuscano
Ms. Mary Tuttle
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Mr. & Mrs. Mark Twerdok
Ms. Janet Wagner
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Walton
Mr. Michael White
Ms. Diane Witzel
Ms. Christine Woods

SUSTAINERS  
$250+
Anonymous (4)
A.H. Burchfield Family Foundation Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas J. Antonuccio
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Ayoob III
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Barnes
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Benckart
Dr. and Ms. Clifford Bob
Drs. Ian M. Brown and Jodie M. Minor
Mr. & Mrs. James and Anne Burnham
Mr. Linwood C. Butler
Mr. Barton Byg
Mr. and Dr. George W. Childs
Dr. Valire Copeland
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Coyne
Mr. and Mrs. Greg D. Curran
David F. And Christina W. Millet 
   Charitable Fund
Mr. Darren Davies
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Demmler 
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Deneen
Mr.# and Mrs. Thomas L. Denney
The Drs. Steven and Anne Docimo
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua Donner 
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Draper
Mr. John Dzuban and Dr. M. Kathleen 
   Kelly
Dr. Peggy H. Elkus
Mr. and Mrs. Danforth Fales 
Five James Foundation
Ms. Jodi Forlizzi

Ms. Jody Foster
Mr. Ronald Frank
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Gavlak 
Ms. Kate Gionta
Mr. Mark Graban
Greater Philadelphia Basketball Officials 
   Association
Mr. Alexander Grubb
Mrs.$ Barbara Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Halpern
Mr. and Mrs. John Hegnes
Ms. Danielle C. Heiner
Mr. and Mrs. Louis W. Hiener III
Mr. and Mrs. Worth Hobbs III 
Ms. Mollie Jensen
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Johnson
Mr. Mark Kamlet and Ms. Charlee 
   Brodsky
Mr. and Ms. Kepner
Mr. Robert Kopf Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Regis Laffey
Mr. Stephen R. Massey and Ms. Martha 
   M. Mannix
Mr. & Mrs. Jim and Rebecca McBride
Mr. David A. McDougal and Mr. Jeffrey 
   Miller
Dr. Anne McGaffey
Dr. and Mrs. Richard McQuigg
Ms. Jean Miewald
Ms. Janet Mills
Ms. Jodie Minor 
Molyneaux Tile-Carpet-Wood
Mousseau Family Charitable Fund
Mr. Terrence H. Murphy, Esq
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Nadler 
Mr. Henry Netzer
Mr. Eric D. Paljug and Ms. Lia 
   Koumbaridou
Penn West Conference UCC
The Reverend Dr. & Mrs. Ronald E. 
   Peters

Mr. William M. Robinson and Ms. 
   Sharon Semenza
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund S. Ruffin III
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Sanders
Mr.$ Gary Shawley
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Shepard, Esq. 
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Siddons
Mr. and Mrs. Devin Sobel 
St. John’s United Church Of Christ, 
   Evans City
St. Paul’s United Church of Christ
Ms. Helen Stamatelos
Mr. and Mrs. Charles P. Stewart III
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Strassburger, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Barry R. Sullivan
Ms. Jennifer Tepe
Ms. Emma Thai
The Hallie And Joshua Donner Fund
The Tumolos Charitable Fund
Mr. Steve Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Todd
Mr. and Mrs. Spencer Todd
Mr. John Truxell
Valley View Presbyterian Church
Ms. Sarah Walsh
Mr. Ellis A. Wasson
Ms. Mary Lou White
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Winkler

SUPPORTERS  
$249-BELOW
Anonymous (11)
Ms. Helen  Abdalla
Mr. and Mrs. Alan L. Ackerman
Mr. James Aiello and Ms. Chrystel 
   Gabrich
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Aiken
Mr. Daniel Albano
Mr. David Albaugh
Mr. Brandon O. Alexander

Allegheny Strategy Partners
Mr. and Mrs. John  Allen
Ms. Lea E. Anderson, Esq.
Mr. Ben Andrews
APS Youth Networking Agency
Mr. Thomas Armstrong
Mr. & Mrs. John and Nancy Artz
Ms. Kathryn Ayars
Ms. Rebecca Bachman
Mr.  and Mrs. Kenneth E. Backmon
Ms. Carol E. Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Baldasare
Reverend and Mrs. Paul Baranek
Ms. Gloria Barber
Mr. Donald C. Beaver
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Bedoya
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Bell
Bennett Supply
Mr. Ernest Bergel
Mrs.# Mary M. Berger
Mr. Jordan Blask
Mr. and Mrs. BJ Blose 
Ms. Theresa Boboris
Mr. John A. Bonacci, Esq.
Ms. Martha Boucher
Dr. Richard Bowers and Mrs. Miriam J. 
   Rader
Mr. Walter Bowman and Dr. Martha 
   Robbins
Dr. and Mrs. Alan D. Bramowitz
Mr. and Mrs. David Brand
Dr. and Mrs. Klaus Bron
Mrs. Nancy Brownell
Ms. Alice Buchdahl
Mr. and Mrs. Dennett Buettner
Ms. Hollis Bulvony
Mrs. Mary B. Burgess
Ms. Linda Burke
Dr. JoAnne E. Burley
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher R. Burnikel

Ms. Patricia M. Calabro
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cappucci
Cardinal Building Design
Ms. Maria Briana Caulfield
Mrs. Cathy Chapman 
Charities Aid Foundation America
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Chase
Ms. Catherine Chen
Mrs. Lawrie Conant Chiaro
Citizens Bank Charitable Foundation
Dr. Barbara Clark
Ms. Rosemary Coffey
Mr. and Mrs. Ira Cohen 
Mr. Michael Colella
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Coleman
Mr. and Mrs. David Conover
Mr.$ and Mrs. Max Cookinham 
Ms. Hanley Cox
Ms. Donora Craighead
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Crawford 
CREED College Readiness Program
Ms. Susan R. Creighton
Mr. Paul Cullen and Ms. Eileen Martini
Ms. Saralyn Dague
Ms. Paula K. Davis
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Dawson III
Dan and Dee Delaney 
Mrs. Laurie Demers 
Mr. and Dr. William P. Derbyshire
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Dick
Mr. Tom Diecks
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Dilts
Ms. Jackie Dixon
Mr. Brian  Dolan
Mrs. Constance S. Donnelly
Mr. Carter W. Dugan
Ms. Lori Dunn
Mrs. Ruth S. Eagle
Ms. Gez Ebbert
Ms. Barbara Ebert

Mr. and Mrs. James Eberz
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Edson, Jr.
Mr. Tyler Edwards
Ms. Jenny Elkins
Mrs. Stacy H. Ellis
Mr. and Mrs. David Esposito
Ms. Erin Felix
Mr. Nicholas Ferrara
Mr. Marc S. Field & Ms. Donna S. 
   Duchene
Mrs. Sheila Fine
Mrs. Edith Fisher
Ms. Elaine Fitzgerald
Mrs. Mary McKinney and Mr. Mark 
   Flaherty
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Fleming
Mrs. Grace M. Frances
Mr. and Mrs. Maris Fravel 
Mr. and Mrs. Evan Frazier
Mr. Gary Friedman
Mr. Norbert Garbisch
Ms.$ Victoria Garner
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Garrison
Mr. Carl Garrubba and Dr. Emanuel 
   Vergis
Ms. Charlotte George and Mr. Shelley 
   Elovitz
Dr. and Mrs. Philip G. George
Mr. and Mrs. Frank J. Giannotta
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick J. Gilman
Mrs. John Gilmore
Dr. and Mrs. James Gleason
Mrs. Elizabeth G. Glenn
Mr. Ray Glinka
Mr. and Mrs. David Gookin
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Justin  Gottwald
Mr. Jeffrey S. Gray
Mr. Tony Grieco
Mr. and Mrs. Amit Grover
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Mr. and Mrs. James Eberz
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Mr. Marc S. Field & Ms. Donna S. 
   Duchene
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Ms. Elaine Fitzgerald
Mrs. Mary McKinney and Mr. Mark 
   Flaherty
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Fleming
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Mr. and Mrs. Maris Fravel 
Mr. and Mrs. Evan Frazier
Mr. Gary Friedman
Mr. Norbert Garbisch
Ms.$ Victoria Garner
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Garrison
Mr. Carl Garrubba and Dr. Emanuel 
   Vergis
Ms. Charlotte George and Mr. Shelley 
   Elovitz
Dr. and Mrs. Philip G. George
Mr. and Mrs. Frank J. Giannotta
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick J. Gilman
Mrs. John Gilmore
Dr. and Mrs. James Gleason
Mrs. Elizabeth G. Glenn
Mr. Ray Glinka
Mr. and Mrs. David Gookin
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Justin  Gottwald
Mr. Jeffrey S. Gray
Mr. Tony Grieco
Mr. and Mrs. Amit Grover

Ms. Linda Haddad 
Dr. Jeanne Hanchett
Mrs. Mary Hanna
Ms. Gail Harger
Mr. and Mrs. Steven A. Harms
Ms. Audie Hart
Mr. Henry A. Harvey 
Heather Goldstein and David Chudnow 
   Charitable Giving Fund
Mrs. Joan Heckel
Mr. Daniel S. Henderson
Mr. Steven Henriquez
Mr. and Mrs. David Hicks
Mr. and Mrs. Edward  Hirshberg
Mrs. Barbara Hoffman
Mr. Sean Horoho
Ms. Catherine S. Vodrey and Mr. 
   Stephen W. Huba
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Huffard
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Hutchinson
Ms. Adrienne Ingram-Boslau
Ms. Emily Jamison
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Janosko
Jean And Saul A. Mintz Foundation
Mr. Melvin Jennings 
Mr.$ Brent Jernigan
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Johns
Ms. Becky Jordan
Ms. Lauren Kamil
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel G. Kamin
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Kaplan
Dr. and Mrs. George Kappakas
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Karl
Ms. Sarah Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. J Robinson Kerr
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Kessler
Ms. Ellen Kight
Ms. Genevieve Kirk
Mr. and Mrs. Dale B. Kirkpatrick
Ms. Phyllis Kitzerow

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Kline
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Knapp
Mr. George B. Knoll, Jr.
Mrs. Avis Kotovsky
Mr. Robert Kraftowit and Ms. Janice 
   Gordon
Ms. Karen Kurtzrock
Dr. Joseph F. Lagana
Mr. and Mrs. Harrison Lauer
Mr. and Mrs. Steve and Sara Leone
Lisa Vernacchio Memorial Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Lofty
Ms. Barbara L. Lytle
Ms. Susan  Mah
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Malakoff
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Marino
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Marks
Mr. Francis Martini
Mr. Sil Martini
Mr. Christopher P. McAneny and  
   Ms. Melissa Sue Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan S. McAnney
Mr. Robert C. McCartney
Mr. John McClane
Ms. Janie  McClelland
Mr. and Mrs. William McConnel
Mr. and Mrs. Mark McDonel
The Honorable and Mrs. Barney 
   McGinley
Mr. and Ms. Keith H. McGraw
Mrs. Priscilla McNulty
Ms. Frances L. Merryman
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Meyer, Jr.
Mr. Gary Middleton
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Milinski
Drs. Terrence Mitchell and Rhonda 
   Matthews
Mr. and Mrs.  John T.B. Moore 
Mr. Jabulani Moore
Mr. and Mrs. John Moore

Mrs. William B. Mosle, Jr.
Ms. Mary Muffly
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mullin
Mr. and Mrs. Michael and Claudia 
   Mulock
Ms. Kim Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Nevin
Mr. and Mrs. James Northrop
Ms. Yvonne Novick
Mr. G. Ogden Nutting
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin O’Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan O’Connor
Mr. Michael Oehl
Mr. Samuel Opoku
Mr. and Mrs. Ross Owens
Ms. Virginia L. Peet
Ms. Terri Pendleton
Mr. and Mrs. Roger J. Peters
Ms. Jamie Petor
Mr. Bruce N. Phillips
Evoke Physio
Mr.# and Ms. Franklin Piper 
Ms. Florence Pippin
Mr. Tom Pohl
Mr. & Mrs. Donald M. Pompelia
Dr. and Mrs. Scott Portnoy 
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Prentice
Mr. Joel Pretz and The Reverend Linda 
   Miller-Pretz
Mr. Jason Price
Mrs. Elizabeth Pride
Dr. Charles Quillin
Mr. and Mrs. A.Z. Rajakovich
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Reaves
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Reed, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. H. Mason Reed, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs.  Scott Reid
Mr. Jason Riley
Riverview Carpet & Flooring, Inc.

Robert and Theresa Crisanti Charitable 
   Trust
Mr. Jeffrey Markel and Ms. Carol 
   Robinson
Mrs. Tracy Rocco
Ms. Christine Rogers
Ms. Elizabeth Roughen
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Rudoy
Mr. Sam Russotto 
Ms. Donna Sanft
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Sauereisen
Ms. June Schaut
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Scheetz
Mr. Matt Schwartz
Sean Gray Intl
Ms. Mary Sestric
Ms. Amanda Sestrich
Ms. Hillary Shemes
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Shepley
Ms. Lynn Shiner
Ms. Kathleen Shissler
Ms. Joan Sieber
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Simakas 
Mrs. Jenilee Simmons
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart P. Simpson
Ms. Susan M. Smith
Mrs. Pamela R. Smith
Ms. Natalee Smith
Ms. Eliza Smith Brown
Mr. Richard L. Sorce
Mr. and Mrs. James Southwood
Mrs.* Irene Sparks
Mr. Samuel J. Stephenson
Mr. Kenneth Stiles
Mr. Ronald Stone and Ms. Linda Haddad
Mr. and Mrs. W. R. Stout
Mr. Dick and Mrs. Thea Stover
Ms. Deborah G. Dick and Mr. Art Stroyd
Ms. Mary Ann Stuart-Templeton
Mr. Adam M. Szczepanski

Ms. Lucie Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Teti 
Ms. Alison Thai
The Alan L. and Barbara B. Ackerman 
   Foundation
The Pittsburgh Association of the United 
Church of Christ
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Thier
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Ticknor
Ms.* Madelyn E. Toliver, PA
Mr. Joseph Totten
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Trice
Trust Franklin Press Co.
Mrs. Kimberly Payne and Mr. Mark 
   Twitchell
Ms. Courtney Vadnais
Value Capture, LLC
Mrs. Karen VanderVen
Ms. Candida Vene
Mr. and Mrs. Albert J. Vernacchio 
Ms. Jessica  Rehling Vukmir
Waldron Private Wealth, LLC
Mr. William Walter
Mr. Scott Walters
Mr. Lyle Washowich
Dr. and Mrs. Edmond C. Watters
Ms. Marilyn Webster
Mr. William G. Wegener
Dr. and Mrs. Steven Weisbrod
Mr. Michael Weise-King
Ms. Betsy Wentz
Mr. Craig L. Wilde and Ms. Mary H. Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Will
Ms. Frances F. Williams
Mr.$ and Mrs. Jonathan C. Winkler
Mary Anne Winslow
Mrs. Carolyn Wolff
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Wollman
Mr. and Mrs. Nevin Woodside III 

Ms. Alice Xue
Sister Rita Yeasted
Mr. John Young
Ms. Penny Zacharias, Esq.
Ms. Jean Zappa

GIFTS THROUGH 
UNITED WAY
Anonymous (2)
Ms. Lea E. Anderson, Esq.
Ms. Kathryn Ayars
Dr. and Ms. Clifford Bob
Ms. Emily Garrison
Mr.* and Mrs. H. Edwin Haller IV
Mr. and Mrs. Peter P. Leone, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin R. Levy
Ms. Amanda Lofty
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan S. McAnney
Ms. Candice L. Moore
Carolyn$ and Scott Sanford
Ms. Natalee Smith
Ms.* Madelyn E. Toliver, PA
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2022-2023 LEADERSHIP

Anthony P. Williams, Ed.D.; Head of School

Brent Jernigan; Assistant Head of Academics

Carolyn Sanford; Assistant Head for 
Development

2022-2023 FACULTY

Michael Ball; English, History, Humanities 
Instructor; Senior Seminar Instructor

Max Cookinham; Math Instructor;  
STEM Coordinator

Jonathan DeBor; Director of Technology

Shante Eberhardt; Paraprofessional

Sonia Ewell; U.S. History Teacher

David Herring; Constitutional Law Instructor

Lacey Horvat; History Instructor

Rainee Kaczorowski; Biology Instructor

Conor McAteer; English Instructor

John McClelland; Director of Discipline & 
Student Life, Health Instructor

Ron McMichael; Paraprofessional;  
Director of Middle School Athletics

Maleita Moffitt; Math Instructor

Jeff Monsma; Civics, Religion

Diane Nutbrown, Ph.D.; Science Instructor, 
Science Senior Seminar Instructor

Joe Roenker; Art Instructor

Kristin Rubin; Science Instructor

Jason Scott; Math & Physics Instructor,  
Math Senior Seminar, Math & Science 
Department Chair

HAVE YOU CONSIDERED  
INCREASING YOUR GIFT TO BECOME  
A MEMBER OF THE BULLDOG OR  
OVER THE BRIDGE SOCIETIES?
Call Director of Development Sheila Rawlings  
to learn how: 412.626.6851

Wednesday, September 27, 2023  |  5:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.
IN-PERSON & VIRTUAL EVENT MARK YOUR CALENDAR
Anthony Ray Hinton Author of The Sun Does Shine 
Tickets available at theneighborhoodacademy.org

2022-2023 BOARD  
OF DIRECTORS

Kirsten Albert 

Micah Arnold ‘18

Sara Basko 

Sally Ann S. Bensur 

Isaiah J. Boswell ‘11  

Robert “Bob” E. Dapper, Jr., Esq. 

Anissa Gilbert 

H. Edwin “Ed” Haller  
   IV, CLU, ChFC, RICP   

Stephen “Steve” Lackey  

Joseph P. McHugh 

D. Bryant Mitchell  

Christopher “Chris” G. Randall  

Irene Sparks  

Madelyn E. Toliver  

Edmond Watters

Annie M. Westbrook  

Blair A. William  

Joseph D. C. Wilson III

Gary Shawley; Language Arts, Reading & 
Writing Instructor & Athletic Director

Ravit Shpiez; Spanish Instructor, Arts 
Connection Director

Erin Simpson; Math Instructor

Ron Snyder; History and English Instructor

2022-2023 STAFF

Rev. Michael Arrington; Counselor, 
Chaplain

Ronika Frank; Director of Administration

Victoria Garner; Development Grants 
Manager

Jacob Gomrick; Development Associate

Barbara Hall; Business Manager

Rosetta Johnson; Administrative Coordinator

Marcus Platt; Graduate Support, And 
Development Associate

Shannon Prentiss; Dean of Student Affairs

Sheila Rawlings; Director of Development

Sheryl Strothers; Counselor

Jonathan Winkler; Marketing and Events 
Manager

2022-2023 FACILITIES

Alfred Diggs; Head Cook

Thomas Harrison; Facilities Director


